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Carrie Neathery  
1527 CR 165  
Rochester, TX 79544 

RE: Safety Standard Non-Compliance Recall Notification Rioon #07E-095 

This notice is sent to you in accordance 'With the requirements ofthe National Traffic and  
Motor Vehicle Safety Act.  

Rioon Wheelchair Lift Serial #19SS02IModel#SI200 

Dear Sir: 

West Texas Rehab Center has decided that certain Rioon Wheelchair Lifts fail to confonn  
to Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard No. 11 O~ ~Platfonn lift systems for motor  
vehicles". Our records show that you may have a vehicle altered by West Texas Rehab  
Center that has a wheelchair lift built by Ricon Corporation between April 1, 2005 and  
October 9. 2007. inclusive. ,R.ocon Corporation has dct.crmincd that a safety related non- 
compliance with Section 6.1 of the FMVSS 403 exists in these wheelchair lifts.  

! IMPORTANT! 

Your Ricon Wheelchair Lift is being recalled 

Contact West Texas Rehab Center or The Rican Corporation immediately 

WHAT IS BEING RECALLED: 
This recall process applies to the "Threshold Warning System" ooly on Ricon~s uI200~ 
2000 and sooon series platform li& labeled for "DOT Public Use" and "'DOT Private 
Usc"", It does nol ~ply to other Ricon products. 
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WHY [S IT BEING RECALLED: 
The non..c;ompliance with 86.1 of the FMVSS 403 is the result ofthe Threshold Warning 
System not detecting the presence ofa wheelchair or mobility aid user in a certain spot 
within the defined threshold area. In the event this condition occms during passenger 
operations the wheelchair or mobility aid user may move toward the vehicle lift door 
when the lift platform is below floor level. This situation could cause personal injury. 

WHAT YOU AS THE OWNER SHOULD DO: 
Immediately contact the Rican Corporation to be directed to the nearest Rioon dealer or 
repair agent You CM do so by calling Ricon Cu.<;tomer Service at (800)322~2884. 
emailing at www.Markcting@.ticoncom.com or you can locate the nearest servicing 
dealer using the Ricon Dealer Locator on the Ricon website - www_rk,oncorp.com 

WHATWEW1LLDO: 
West Texas Rehab Center, in cooperation with Ricon, win direct you to the nearest 
servicing Ricon dealer that will repair the non-compliWlcc at no cost to you. Ifthe lift is 
repaired or retrofitted by an authorized Ricon dealer and it is not eompleted within 3 
business days from when start~ please notify Ricon Customer Support at the toll free 
number listed above. 

Ifafter attempting to have your vehicle repaired you believe you have not been able to 
have your vehicle remedied without charge and within a reasonable amount oftime. you 
may submit a complaint to thc Adminb1rator~ National Highway Traftic Safety 
Administration, 1200 New Jersey Ave., S.B., Washington, D.C., 20590; or call the toll­
free Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1 {888)327-4236(ITY: 1-800-424-9153); or go to 
b!:tp:lI'www.safercar.gov 

Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter. If you have any questions concerning 
these procedures please contact Ricon Customer Service at (800)322-2884 or by email at 
:\~.Marketing@ricollcoIP.com. You may also contact west Texas Rehab Center at 
325-793-3546 or www.dsmithC(4wtrc.com with any questions or concerns. 

We apologize for any inconvenience this safety recall may cause, but you safety is our 
rust concern. 

Sincerely, 

West Texas Rehab Center 
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